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DCBOE Executive Director Miller Stepping Down, 
Senior Policy Advisor Monica Evans Named New ED 

 
 

WASHINGTON, DC -- The District of Columbia Board of Elections (DCBOE) today announced that 
Executive Director Alice Miller has decided to step down as Executive Director effective August 
1, 2021 and that Senior Policy Advisor Monica Evans has been named to fill the position. 
 
The changes are effective August 1, 2021.  Miller will be staying on with the DC BOE, serving as 
Senior Policy Advisor to Mrs. Evans. 
 
Monica Evans brings broad and deep experience to the Executive Director position beyond the 
senior leadership role she has served in since 2019.  Prior to the DC BOE, Evans served as 
Director, Grants Management at the U.S. Election Assistance Commission.  She also worked in a 
senior position at the Department of Health and Human Services Administration for Children 
and Families and at the Legal Services Corporation, the Corporation for National and Community 
Service, and the Maryland Governor’s Commission on Service. 
 
“Alice Miller’s leadership and positive impact on the electoral process in the District of Columbia 
will be sorely missed.  She leaves behind a legacy of exceptional service to the voters of DC and 
will be missed by myself and the other members of the Board.” said DC BOE Chair D. Michael 
Bennett.   
 
“My time as the Executive Director of the DC BOE has been one of my professional highpoints 
and I am immensely proud of what the DC BOE team has accomplished for DC voters,” said 
Executive Director Miller.  “While I am stepping down from the position with some sadness, I 
also feel a great sense of pride and accomplishment and look forward to supporting Monica 
Evans with the challenges that lay ahead. in every way possible.” 
 
“I am excited and energized by the new challenge of serving as Executive Director and grateful 
to the Board for the confidence they have placed in me,” said Evans.  “Director Miller’s shoes 
will be hard to fill but I am grateful for the amazing work she has done and the foundation she 
built.” 
 

The District of Columbia Board of Elections is an independent agency of the District of Columbia 
Government responsible for the administration of elections, ballot access, and voter registration. 
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